
 
NOTICE OF INTENT 

TO ADOPT A SUBSEQUENT MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

 
TO:    Interested Parties 
 
FROM:  City of Roseville 
 
DATE:    February 28, 2024 
 
REGARDING:   Roseville Parkway Widening Project Subsequent Initial Study/Mitigated Negative 

Declaration  
 
 
Public Notice is hereby given that a Subsequent Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration (environmental report) 
for the Roseville Parkway Widening Project is available for public review. 
 
Project Location and Description: The City of Roseville is proposing to widen sections of an approximate 1.5-
mile segment of Roseville Parkway located generally between Pleasant Grove Boulevard, Gibson Drive, and 
Creekside Ridge Drive, consistent with the City’s Transportation System Capital Improvement Program.  The project 
consists of widening Roseville Parkway from three to four lanes in each direction by mainly widening into the existing 
auxiliary lanes, and constructing triple left-turn lanes on southbound Pleasant Grove Boulevard onto eastbound 
Roseville Parkway and on northbound Galleria Boulevard to westbound Roseville Parkway, along with minor 
widening along the west side of Galleria Boulevard north of Roseville Parkway. Other project improvements include 
traffic signal modifications along Roseville Parkway at Pleasant Grove Boulevard, Gibson Drive, West Drive, 
Reserve Drive, Galleria Boulevard, and Creekside Ridge Road, along with other changes such as installation of an 
auxiliary lane, relocation of Class II bike lanes, and modifications to the existing sidewalk, curb and gutter, 
landscaping, and relocation of some utilities. 
 
Document Review and Availability:  The public comment period will extend 30 days from March 8 to April 8, 2024. 
The document can also be reviewed and/or downloaded from the City of Roseville website at the following link: 
https://www.roseville.ca.us/cms/One.aspx?portalId=7964922&pageId=8774505 
 
Copies of the Subsequent Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration are available for public review at the City of 
Roseville Permit Center, 311 Vernon Street, Roseville, CA 95678. To confirm business hours visit: roseville.ca.us 
or call (916) 774-5285. 
 
Written comments on the adequacy of the Subsequent Mitigated Negative Declaration must be received no later 
than 5:00 pm on April 8, 2024. During the public review period written comments may be provided to:  
 
Jessica Lynch, Environmental Coordinator (jjlynch@roseville.ca.us) 
City of Roseville Development Services Department 
311 Vernon Street  
Roseville, CA 95678  
(916) 774-5352 
 

 

DEVELOPMENT SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
311 Vernon Street, Roseville, CA  95678  (916) 774-5352 
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